
Dear Friends in the Lord,

Regarding the sale of the property at Voice of the Gospel ministries we are still awaiting what should be 
the final outcome. If the buyer hasn't come up with any payment by the 6th of July then the sales 
agreement should be cancelled. He has said that he will come up with the money so we'll just have to 
wait and see. We will let you know what transpires.

All the regular activities at the church have now stopped for the summer. We had a final presentation last
Sunday of the Sunday School work and we had all the children and young people up the front and had 
special time of prayer for them.
The activities over the year include : Literacy classes for Arab women twice a week; Alpha courses and 
Alpha couples' courses; Activities with the 'Oasis' group (for ex-Muslims and those with a Muslim 
background); Sunday School for children aged 0-3, for pre-school children aged 4-6, for primary school 
children aged 6-11. A young teens group for ages 12-14, a youth group for ages 15-18 and a young 
adults group for ages 19-30. There is also a ladies meeting, an arts class, a danse and worship class and 
quite a few home groups which run in different areas in and around the town of Aix-en-Provence. There 
have also been special activities such as the fun day previously mentioned and car boot sale. We praise 
the Lord for a time of blessing during these activities and we do pray that what has been shared will be a 
blessing to all those who attended these different activities. We pray too that the Lord will guard and 
protect each one during the summer period. Some activities are already planned for when the school 
takes up again in September.

This Saturday 6th we are having a musical evening with a singer from Canada and he will be 
accompanied by two other musiciens. He is a full time worker in Canada and has an interesting 
testimony. We pray for a time of blessing during this evening.

On Tuesday 9th the final signing for the flat we are buying for the full time worker will take place. 
Everything has gone smoothly for the buying of this flat and the Lord has provided for it. Now, it will be a
case of doing work on it to get it ready for the couple arriving in September. The flat will be rewired and 
we have hired an electrician to do this but there will also be the laying of new floor coverings throughout 
and decoration work which we will do ourselves. We pray that all of this will go smoothly too and that the 
necessary labour force will come forward.

A wedding will take place on Saturday 27th. A young couple, he from Syria and part of the 'Oasis' group 
and his fiancée a missionary/teacher from the States will say 'Yes' to one another. We do pray that the 
wedding will be a good testimony to the Lord's glory as many people will be present who are not 
believers.

We join again in thanking you for your prayer fellowship with us and in sending our warm greetings in the
Lord,

Graham et Alison


